SC0604

BOARD OF SEWER COMMISSIONERS

POWNAL WWTF CONFERENCE ROOM

NORTH POWNAL, VT

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2006

MEETING MINUTES

Present:  Nelson Brownell, Don Prouty, Ron Bisson, Frank Saunders, Steve Kauppi

Also Present:  CAT-TV, FA&A: Robert Garafano, WWTF Operator, Darcy Pruden, Harold Barney, Jane Rose, Alonzo Bisson, Doris Taylor, Ray Shields
Chairman Nelson Brownell opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

1. Agenda Approval

Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to approve the agenda.  The motion
carried.

2. Approval of Minutes 08/10/06
Mr. Bisson moved and Mr. Prouty seconded to approve the minutes of August 10, 2006.  The motion carried.

3. Project Update for Pump Stations and House Connections                            FA&A:  Robert Garafano

Attached and made a part of these minutes is the update given by Mr. Garafano.  There are 153 connections left to be made in Pownal Village, 53 in Pownal Center and 49 connections remaining in North Pownal.  Five pump stations are on line and functioning well.  Mr. Prouty requested the physical addresses of the pump stations for CVPS.

4. Problem With Interior Replumb- Sewer Gas

Jane Rose was present with Alonzo Bisson to inform the board that her residence is filled with sewer gas.  It was recommended to air the house out, run water down all the drains and to check the trap for the washer.  The plumber was supposed to install a trap.

Mr. Prouty discussed that they are running into homes that do not have proper traps.  The plan was not to replumb the whole house, but only to connect to the sewer line.  Four homes have been affected by sewer gas.  It appears to be back pressure feeding back into the house.
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Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to check the trap at Jane’s home, have the engineers check into the sewer gas problem and have whole house traps installed at some residences as part of the replumb.  Discussion followed.  A whole house trap is cheaper and it alleviates the problem right at the house.  The motion carried.

4. Chief Operator’s Operations Report (attached and made a part of these minutes)

Darcy gave an overview of her Weekly Operations Report.  Darcy asked the board to authorize the Chief Operator or designate an individual authorized to sign the Monthly WR43 Report as the person who both completes and reviews the report.  The report is due by the 15th and the board would be able to review at their monthly meeting the report for the previous month.  Mr. Saunders moved and Mr. Bisson seconded to authorize the Chief Operator to sign the WR43 Report.  The motion carried.
Darcy requested approval of Small Purchases for signage, extension hose for the pressure washer, a snow blower, a combination of various smaller items, and protective clothing for two people.  It was recommended that the Town Safety Officer conduct a site visit and make a recommendation for other items that may be needed.  Mr. Prouty moved and    Mr. Saunders seconded to approve the Small Purchases as requested and to authorize up to $ 1,000.00 for the snow blower.  The motion carried with Mr. Bisson voting no.
The Chief Operator addressed various questions raised by resident Ray Shields.

5. Residence With Sewer Gas Revisited
Alonzo Bisson returned to inform the board that the trap for the washer was not installed; it was forgotten.  Mr. Bisson will install the trap following the meeting and feels that it should alleviate the problem at this residence.  Mr. Bisson also suggested for residents to be present during connection in case there is a problem.  Problems should be directed to Don Prouty or Petri Plumbing.

6. Chief Operator Continued- Assistant Operator Position

Darcy reminded the board about the hiring of the Assistant Operator.  Darcy will work with Linda to have an advertisement ready for the board’s next monthly meeting.
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7. Biosolids Hauling Bid

One bid was received on August 21, 2006 and opened at tonight’s meeting.  Church Septic bid $ 125 per 1,000 gallons to haul Pownal’s biosolids to Bennington’s facility.

Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to accept the bid.  Discussion followed.  Darcy told the board that the facility will not need to have biosolids removed right away and that there is time to obtain quotes.  The Town has formally bid two times now and the bidding process has not worked to produce competitive bids.  The bid appears high.
The Chairman called the vote.  The motion did not carry with four nays.

8.  Sewer Dig at Harold Barney’s Residence
Contract 2A
The board addressed Mr. Barney’s letter of 08/14/06.  Mr. Barney’s water pipe was broken.  Mr. Prouty spoke with the contractor and FA&A Resident Representative about what had happened at the dig.  The pipe broke off at the foundation.  The contractor would warranty the pipe for one year and if Mr. Barney should see a puddle in the yard indicating the pipe is leaking, the Town would dig up the pipe and fix in-kind.              Mr. Barney was not satisfied with this so he asked to speak with the Sewer Board.       Mr. Barney wants the pipe replaced.  Mr. Saunders moved and Mr. Bisson seconded to replace the pipe the way it was.  Discussion followed.  Mr. Barney wants the pipe replaced from the curbside back to the foundation.  Mr. Barney was concerned if the pipe were to break during the winter.  Mr. Prouty noted that if the pipe is replaced now it would be at the Town’s expense not the contractor’s.  Board members resolved that the Town created the problem.  The Town will not replace with copper pipe.  Mr. Barney was willing to accept plastic or galvanized pipe as long as it satisfies the problem.  The motion carried with Mr. Prouty casting a NO vote.
9. Cozy Meadow MHP

In a letter dated 09/06/06, FA&A presented a summary of background information pertaining to the Cozy Meadows Mobile Home Park House Service Connections.  Scott Lampman signed a Sewer Easement in which he agreed to connect each mobile home to the house service stub provided by the Town.
Mr. Prouty discussed that Mr. Lampman did not sign his Sewer Easement until almost the last day or the Town would go past him.  Language in the Sewer Easement was negotiated between Don Phillips and  Joe Duncan of FA&A and Scott Lampman.
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This park would have been connected like the rest of the parks (outside the skirting).   Mr. Lampman negotiated other terms as outlined in the Sewer Easement.  By doing some of the things that changed the engineering plan, it did save the project about $ 10,000 although it may have not been the motivator at the time; it happened to work out like that.

Mr. Lampman is requesting the Town to do the connections for 32 units.

Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Bisson seconded for the Town to hook up the 32 units in the park.  The motion failed with 3 NO votes and Mr. Prouty abstaining.

10. Other

Resident Ray Shields questioned why the meeting was held at the Wastewater Treatment Facility as the conference room is too small and there is no preparedness.  The board will continue to hold sewer meetings at the facility where sewer related issues can be discussed separately from Selectmen issues.  The Chief Operator can show the board any problem first hand or use other means.  Mr. Bisson also noted that he can see if the facility smells or not.  Mr. Shields made a request for information pertaining to O&M Cost and how $ 400 was arrived at for the next monthly meeting.
Adjournment

Mr. Prouty moved and Mr. Saunders seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:50 p.m.  The motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Sciarappa, Administrative Assistant

Pownal Board of Sewer Commissioners:

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________

____________________________________________           Approved:  ____________

Attachments: FA&A Update, Chief Operator’s Report
